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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
 

Dear parents, carers and community members 
 

Thank you to all parents for their support during these difficult times. Be assured we are here to help 
you and are only a phone call away. Please call the office at any time during the school day so we 
can assist you.   
 

We are currently trying to keep our staff safe, and ask that you call the office before you come in.  As 
we have only a small office space, it is difficult to keep the social distancing as requested by NSW 
Health and our Department of Education. The last thing we want is for a number of people being in 
the office space all at once. 
 

Consequently, we will be closing the office to people walking straight in. If you need to pick up 
something, or your child needs something from their locker, we can organise this and put it in a box 
for you to pick up at your arranged time.  Please contact us by phone to make arrangements.  
 

If your child needs to come in to download files, they are very welcome to come into the school.  If 
you are worried about them becoming infected, then you should try to access the Wi-Fi from the bus 
bay or pick up bay at the front of the school, from the safety of your vehicle. 
 

If you don’t have the ability to care for your child, or you need to send them to school due to work or 
other reasons, all students will be welcome.  We will be providing supervision and assistance for your 
child to do their work. Ensure that you send your child to school with the work they have been 
provided. 
 

Please try to keep informed through official websites and the media. We will do our best to 
communicate with you through our website, SMS and the school Facebook page.  If you are unsure 
of anything, please call us.  We are here to help. 
 

We all have a role to play in stopping the spread of the virus. Thank you for your support in this difficult 
situation. Rest assured, staff are all working hard to support your child’s learning and education.  
 

The below link may be of interest. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1Wg-PjmQsZ8&feature=youtu.be 
 

Take care 
 

Mrs. Gillian Davis 
Principal 
 

 

SECONDARY NEWS
 

We are certainly experiencing unprecedented times in education and the broader community- during these 
times we are grateful for your support to keep our community safe.  
Major telco providers, Telstra and Optus are both offering free data upgrades for the coming weeks. I 
encourage all of you to apply for the extra data so that you can keep up to date with school messages and key 
events.  
 

Facebook 
Many of you already follow the school Facebook page- this has been a key channel for information to be sent 
out quickly to parents and carers. If you do use Facebook, it is worth following the Department of Education 
page as well, so that you are well informed. This page also provides suggestions for learning from home which 
may be of use.  
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IMPORTANT HSC INFORMATION FROM NESA 
The following information about the HSC, for Year 12 students 2020, is quoted directly from NESA, and is 
important for students and families in regard to senior education. 
 
“The HSC is going ahead in 2020.  
A COVID-19 Response Committee is addressing developing issues as a matter of urgency. 
 
Advice to students 

 Keep learning, do your assessments, make progress on your major projects. 
 Look after yourself, whether you are at school or at home.  
 Reach out to family, friends and your teachers if you need to. 
 Go to UAC COVID-19 updates for information about entering university in 2021. 
 
School-based HSC assessment  

The Board has given principals or system authorities the power to make decisions about school-based 
assessment for the 2020 HSC in relation to: 

 the number and weightings of formal assessment tasks  
 the task types.  

 
NESA anticipates that most students will have already completed one formal assessment task in each course. 
 
Processes, procedures and policies  
Schools should continue to implement their assessment policy where possible, including administrative 
arrangements for illness/misadventure and substitute tasks.  
 
Given that most schools will make some changes to their assessment program, they should continue to ensure 
that students have adequate written notice of any changes to the school’s assessment program or policy, and 
are aware of the details of the school’s arrangements for illness/misadventure and substitute tasks.  
 
HSC exam projects, submitted works and performances 
NESA will provide advice to students and teachers about the HSC exam projects, submitted works and 
performances shortly. 
 
Mandatory work placement in VET 
NESA is aware of the impact of COVID-19 on the work placement service provider program, with a number of 
employers indicating their inability to continue providing work placement opportunities at this time.  
 
NESA is working with the school sectors regarding possible interim arrangements, and will provide further 
advice shortly.” 
 
Take care 
 
Miss Rebecca Grant 
Head Teacher- Secondary Studies 
 

PRIMARY NEWS 

 
We are currently in Week 9 of Term 1 and this has indeed been a notable week for our country and in the 
fight against COVID-19. A lifetime of significant events has passed us by in just one week. Major changes to 
our everyday lives are now in place.  
 
I would like to thank each and every single Primary student for the way they have handled this rapidly changing 
event. You have all been incredibly flexible and accommodating. For this, I commend you all.  
 
For those students who are following the directive of the Premier and staying home, there are Remote Student 
Learning Packs available for all students. These packs come complete with lessons, resources and a timetable, 
which will allow students to continue on with their learning at home. These packs contain sufficient work for the 
remainder of Term 1.  

https://www.educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/about/news/media-releases/media-release-detail/2020-HSC-is-going-ahead
https://www.uac.edu.au/index.php/uac-covid-19-update


Students attending school each day will also be working independently from the lessons contained in the pack 
for the rest of the term under minimal supervision arrangements. 
Thank you to all those who are remembering to be understanding and caring towards others during these 
difficult times. Thank you also to the wonderful staff at Emmaville Central School, who have made packs for 
students and ensured that the learning needs of our students staying at home continues without disruption.  
 
If students in the Upper Primary class need assistance with any of their learning, and you have access to the 
internet, I encourage you to touch base with me through our Google Classroom. I will be checking this multiple 
times throughout the day and will address any questions you have about your learning packs or specific tasks 
you would like assistance with.  
 
Stay safe everyone! 

Mrs Rebecca Sullivan 
Assistant Principal 
 

STAYING PHYSICALLY ACTIVE WHILE AT HOME 

 
Regular physical activity has important benefits for physical and mental health but staying at home for 
prolonged periods of time can pose a significant challenge for remaining physically active. It is recommended 
that individuals accumulate 150 to 300 minutes of moderate intensity physical activity each week. These 
recommendations can still be achieved even at home, with no special equipment and with limited space. The 
following are some tips on how to stay active while at home. 
 
Take short active breaks during the day 
Short bouts of physical activity add up to the weekly recommendations. Gardening, cleaning and mowing the 
lawn are great ways to get active while at home. 
 
Use your environment 
Homes are full of tools that can be used for exercise. Stairs can be used for step ups, cans of food can be used 
as weights, and the ground offers an endless array of exercises including sit ups, push ups and burpees. If you 
are creative enough, anything can be used as a piece of exercise equipment.  
 
Follow an online exercise class 
Take advantage of the range of instructional exercise videos you can find on YouTube (just be cautious and 
aware of your own limitations). 
 
Walk 
Even in small spaces, walking around or walking on the spot, can help you remain active. Ideally, aim to 
interrupt sitting every 30 minutes. If you have a call, stand or walk around your home while you speak, instead 
of sitting down. If you decide to go outside to walk or exercise, be sure to maintain a safe distance from other 
people. 
 
Most importantly, ensure you are being safe while being active. 
 
Before beginning an exercise program, you should seek medical guidance and clearance.  
 
James Hanna 
Year Advisor / Sec. Sport Co-ordinator 
 

ADDITIONAL DATA FOR TELSTRA CUSTOMERS 

 
Telstra has announced an offer of 25GB of free data for existing personal mobile and mobile broadband 
services. 
Customers can register for an extra 25GB of data to use in Australia within 30 days if they register by 31 
March 2020. Register via the Telstra 24x7 and My Telstra Apps until 31 March 2020 and the data will be 
available within 48 hours. Telstra will send you an SMS when it’s been applied. You won’t see the extra data 
on your bill, but it will appear in your app usage information. 
Extra data may come in very handy for completing school work on line. 



 
 
 
 



 



 


